

August 23, 2024

Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, P.E.

Executive Director

Kentucky Public Service Commission

P.O. Box 615

Frankfort, Ky 40602-0615

Re:

Larue County Water District No. 1

Purchase Water Adjustment Case No. 2024-00277

Dear Ms. Bridwell:

The Larue County Water District No.1 requests that the Commission allow for an adjustment to our rates in accordance with 807 KAR 5:068 Purchased Water Adjustment.

The District was notified by two of its suppliers, Campbellsville Municipal Water and Green-Taylor Water District, that their wholesale rates will increase effective August 1, 2024. The result of the increase in purchased water expense is \$4,039.58 in supply cost to the District. This translates into \$0.02 per 1,000 gallons of water sold to our customers.

The following supporting documents are enclosed for your review:

Purchased Water Rate Adjustment Form

Board of DirectorsChairman: John M Detre
Secretary/Treasurer: Pat Eastridge

Commissioner: Bobby Garrison

Manager Tim Bartley Exhibit A – Copies of Campbellsville Municipal Water and Green-Taylor WD Notices of increase in wholesale rates.

Exhibit B – Calculation of change in water costs

Exhibit C - Schedule of current and proposed rates

Exhibit D - Board Meeting minutes of Larue County Water District No. 1

Sincerely,

Tim Bartley

General Manager

Larue County Water District No. 1

Enclosure